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The Trustees present their report and accounts for the year ended 31 March 2019.

The accounts have been prepared in accordance with the accounting policies and comply with the charity's 
governing document, the Charities Act 2011 and the Statement of Recommended Practice, "Accounting and 
Reporting by Charities", issued in March 2005.

Structure, governance and management

Little Common Community Association a charitable incorporated organisation. The association was 
established under a deed dated 1 April 2016. Objects and Powers of the charitable incorporated organisation 
are governed under its deed dated 1 April 2016.

The Trustees of the charitable incorporated organisation are as follows:

Cllr Stuart Earl - Deceased

Mrs Margaret McDonald

Mr Christopher Wickens - Deceased

Mr Michael Jeanes

Mr Colin Nash

None of the Trustees has any beneficial interest in the charitable incorporated organisation.

Objectives and activities

The Charity continues to operate as a community association providing a venue for local activities.
The Trustees have paid due regard to guidance on public benefit published by the Commission in exercising 
their powers or duties.

Achievements and performance

The charity continues seek opportunities to support local community activities and has done so throughout the 
period under review .

Financial review

The financial position of the charity at the end of the year is satisfactory. At the year end the charity has 
reserves of £47,456.

Reserves Policy

It is the policy of the Charity that unrestricted funds which have not been designated for a specific use should 
be maintained at a level equivalent to between three and six month's expenditure. The Trustees consider that 
reserves at this level will ensure that, in the event of a significant drop in funding, they will be able to continue 
the Charity's current activities while consideration is given to ways in which additional funds may be raised. 
This level of reserves has been maintained throughout the year.

Risk Assessment

The Trustees have assessed the major risks to which the Charity is exposed, and are satisfied that systems 
are in place to mitigate exposure to the major risks.

The Trustees report was approved by the Board of Trustees.

..............................

Mr Michael Jeanes

Trustee

Dated: 2nd August 2019








